
Hard Rock owners, contractor
to resume mediation
Resolution could not be found Oct. 28 between the owners of
Lake Tahoe Hard Rock and SMC Contracting, the firm that did
the bulk of the $60 million renovation of the old Horizon
hotel-casino.

A court hearing in Minden on Wednesday was a continuation of
the legal dispute between the two parties. Mediation this
summer did not work. Still, the judge sent both sides back to
the negotiation table. The next round of mediation is to begin
Nov. 16.

At  issue  is  the  contractor  believes  it  is  owed  about  $9
million, while Neva One — the company formed by brothers Jon
and David Park to be the title owner of the Stateline property
— says the cost overruns were not approved.

Since this original lawsuit was filed last spring the Parks
have  fired  and  sued  the  management  company,  Warner
Hospitality, which had been overseeing the remodel and then
the day-to-day operations since it opened Jan. 28.

If a settlement is not reached next month, a court hearing is
scheduled for mid-December. Neither side returned phone calls.

— Lake Tahoe News staff report
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